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DEC 2009 
     We at the Foundation have elected to do a newsletter three times per year or more depending upon the reception by the members. This publication will be sent electronically only.
    This eighth issue will repeat a few things from the first seven for new member’s clarification.
      The First Issue, Vol #1, Number 1
 is on the web discussion forum.  It included the following highlights:  

#1.   HISTORY OF THE TAYLORCRAFT OWNER’S CLUB: Founded 1973 and THE TAYLORCRAFT FOUNDATION: founded 1998

#2.   The Gilberti STC now called Harer STC:  for full discussion please refer to it.
Second Issue Vol. #1 number 2 was pretty straight forward on current events at that time and well worth the read. 
_________________________________Third Issue Vol. #1 number 3 addressed

Changes announced at Air Venture concerning the Taylorcraft Owner’s Club. We then moved on to the latest at that time on the Strut AD & Attach fitting concerns.    PLEASE read this entire past newsletter, (Vol. 1 Number 3) now if you have not done so.   We will now go directly to the latest since June 2009. .
It was a busy Spring & Summer here in Ohio. I made it to Sun-N-Fun, met with a lot of good people.  I had three good days, Sunday, Monday & Tuesday, THEN disaster.  I fell and injured my left knee. I was treated by a Doctor on the field and advised to go home for an MRI.  I have been up and about without surgery but it sure slowed me down. I had to learn how to do things a different way.  I did not fly for 6 weeks.   

The guys and girls at the airport have been great, pitching in when asked to do things.  Many thanks to all!!
------------------------------------------------

LAST MARCH we had an offer to the Taylorcraft Foundation from the Taylorcraft Factory that was first reported to the membership on the forum. We reported on this at Sun-N-Fun, the intention was for my self and Bill Read from Wag-Aero to visit Brownsville at the end of April, or first of May. My accident and the outbreak of swine flu caused Bill & I postpone the visit. This all did not happen and the owners saw fit to sell to another individual that I will report about in this newsletter. 
       Of course we waited till FAA Approval was sure before announcing the AMOC (Alternate Method of Compliance) for the Strut AD, yes folks you can now have your old struts inspected and sealed to make them “life-time”  I repeat the announcement below:
PRESS RELEASE:  May 2009   announced at Taylorcraft forum SUN-N-FUN April 23rd, 2009.  

     “Aero Fabricators, the manufacturing division of The Wag-Aero Group, now has FAA approval to manufacture NEW sealed lift strut assemblies as well as approval to REPAIR and seal existing lift strut assemblies (as long as there is no corrosion) for Taylorcraft  Models A , BC, BCS, BC-65, BCS-65, BC12-65, BCS-65, BCS12-65, BC12D, BCS12D, BC12D1, BCS12-D1, BC12D-85, BCS12D-85, BC12D-4-85, BCS12D-4-85, BF, BFS,  BF--60, BFS-60, BF-65, BF12-65, BL, BLS, BL-65, BLS-65, BL12-65, BLS 12-65,  then for the   (1A9 TC)  19, F19, F21, F21A, F21B, F22, F22A, F22B, F22A.

      These sealed lift struts satisfy the requirements of AD 2007-16-14. For pricing

Please call our friendly and knowledgeable customer service Associates at 1-800-558-6868 or if you have any questions ask for Tom (ext. 124). Our Technical Support Staff is ready to assist you with all of your parts needs and questions. In addition, we continue to serve aircraft owners, mechanics, fixed base operators and the nation’s top flight schools.
 NOTE: Forrest took the liberty of adding corrections to Model #’s to the above for this & previous newsletter.  
PLEASE call Tom or Bill before sending the struts in for inspection. They understand about corrosion checking and will recommend that you do it yourself (just like we have done for years) drill a hole and do the “shake rattle & roll test” yourself. 

-----------------------------------------------WE had the Annual Reunion in July at Alliance Barber Airport (2D1) with good attendance and the usual bunch of bright eyed & bushy tailed new guys & gals. We all had a great visit as usual  On Sat we had the Fly- Over around Alliance at 8AM, Duke Iden delayed the Old-Timers Breakfast at Pancho’s to have the Pilots come in there for Breakfast, he treated them as he has done for many years in the past Duke gave a great memorial to four members who had “Gone West” this past year. 
_______________________________
  I had everything ready for the Annual trip to Air Venture and fell and twisted my knee again a few days prior to departure. It was “hyper-flexed”.  I tried, but it was impossible to attend.

 I did get a lot done back here at the airport & home since everybody thought I was on my “vacation” at OSH. I was able to use the tractor and the computer. Then in August I bought Forest Yoder’s beautiful 46 BC12D that had been rebuilt at the factory in Lock Haven back in 1992. Merton Meade had her for a while at Leesburg and now I have her based at Barber Airport. 
   My  BC12D  N43533 will be for sale to someone to restore, $10,500 will take her home. 
   The new ship is being used for Young Eagles Flights & Phase II Young Eagles, it is a great program. 
    We offer a wonderful opportunity for kids and have provided for a Flight Scholarship through our East Central Ohio Pilot’s Association (ECOPA) .
Go to www.ecopa.cc for details and application form. 

-------------------------------------------
Now we move to the latest on the sale of the Taylorcraft assets, TC, etc. in Brownsville, TX.  The following was posted on the factory web site on Nov 9th, 2009. www.taylorcraft.com  and is still there. 

Taylorcraft 2000 LLC Ownership Update


New November 09, 2009  Please accept this notice as a formal announcement of the pending changes in ownership of Taylorcraft 2000, LLC.

The company has been acquired by a group of investors with additional capital to finance growth plans - both for products and operations. This group has short, medium and long term goals for Taylorcraft.

Please expect more news soon. Thank you in advance for your patience as we work to get the company through this transition period.
I got the following e-mail forwarded from Bob Ollerton on my Birthday the next day:
From: antonio@taylorcraft.com [mailto:antonio@taylorcraft.com] 
Sent: Tuesday, November 10, 2009 1:52 PM
To: tcraft@taylorcraft.org
Subject: Brownsville Taylorcraft Factory

Dear people,
The new owners of Taylorcraft wants to do things differently since the beginning, this is why one of my tasks is to get a membership with your organization and a foundation ID so the new company could be in touch with the Taylorcraft owners, I already downloaded the membership form and I will send the check payable to the Taylorcraft foundation. 
Please let me know if I need to do something else.
Respectfully.
Antonio Villalobos
Quality Assurance.

-----------------------------------------

I responded the next day:

I just opened this on Veterans day ; 11-11-09 , I now see that Antonio sent to Robert Lee’s & Bob Ollerton, then Bob forwarded to me.  

       Antonio;

       The factory has always had a membership in the TAYLORCRAFT FOUNDATION. I will look up the number if you lost it and advise later in the day. WE welcome any information you may have to our members.  They already saw your announcement on your web site and are a bit puzzled that you announced this in England  first (  .  I know what happened and hope to straighten out the communication.   IF you want to communicate with Forrest Barber, Executive Director of the Taylorcraft Foundation; use fbarber@alliancelink.com   and bflight@alliancelink.com  I can then forward to our Regional Representatives and others as necessary.   Good luck, more soon.  Bye Forrest Barber
I then assigned the factory a TF# 999 and made them once again a life time membership. It had been dropped due to inactivity. 
----------------------------------------------------------
That e-mail is below:
Greetings from Alliance, OH:   Antonio sent an e-mail to our web master and my England Representative (Robert Lees) that the new owners wanted to join the Foundation and the check would be sent.   The factory has always had a Foundation number and full access to our web site   www.taylorcraft.org  the discussion forum vb.taylorcraft.org and other information here in Alliance.   

    I now give you a new number         TF#999 will be for Taylorcraft 

    Lewis F. Aguirre, SRA Company

Use it in the future under subject line.   I spoke briefly with Isabelle this afternoon. Great person.  I was busy with Veterans Day and have to fly this evening. I am a former Flight test DER for Taylorcraft in Alliance.  I have attached a resume from the past that should still be close to accurate.  I am not looking for work, but would offer advice any time.

       I can fly into Brownsville on Continental pass anytime. More soon.  Check out  www.barberaircraft.com    and its links. 

        

 Best of luck   Forrest

 Forrest A. Barber
Executive Director
Taylorcraft Foundation.

All this exchange was reported to the Foundation Board of Director’s and the Foundation Regional Reps. All reps responded with many thoughts, all positive I did forward Bill Berle’s comments to the Factory at that time.

    I could not have said it better.

Our family was going through health related situations and frankly I welcomed all encouragement for this new venture.   Thank You Bill
-------------------------------------------
To: Lewis F. Aguirre, SRA Co.
 cc: Taylorcraft Foundation, TF Advisory Board Members

 From: Bill Berle (Taylorcraft regional advisory board member)

    On behalf of all past and present Taylorcraft airplane owners and 
 enthusiasts, congratulations on purchasing the Taylorcraft 2000 company. 
    Those of us who truly care and are involved with this classic aircraft 
 have been waiting for new company ownership with great anticipation. You 
 have purchased something that absolutely can become a profitable entity 
 reasonably soon under the right circumstances.
    On behalf of the Taylorcraft Foundation and our entire membership, I 
 would like to point out a few things we desperately want you to know, 
 because we truly wish to be strongly supportive of you, and contribute 
 to the success of your new business entity. This is a unique situation, 
 probably different than any other business circumstance.
    With the Taylorcraft Foundation membership's thousands of 
 owners/enthusiasts worldwide in close daily or weekly contact with each 
 other, you have the vast majority of the near and mid- term market all  
 more or less in one place. That is one big factor in your favor.
    In no other industry will you ever find the vast majority of your  present and future customers cheering you on, wishing for your success, willing to embrace you as customers. But with the Taylorcraft community, you have almost the entire market enthusiastically welcoming you and hoping that you succeed right from the beginning.

    In no other industry or venture will you find that the majority of the 
 market will approach you sincerely and honestly in the very beginning, tell you what they want, what they don't want, what they value, and what makes them willing to buy.

    In no other industry or venture will you find the customers so  interested in being directly involved with helping you, whether it is  discussing the needs of the existing customers or predicting the needs  of future ones. You will never have so many people trying to help you 
 make profitable decisions and wanting to protect you from incorrect strategies or decisions.
    Most importantly of all, the general membership of the Taylorcraft 
 Foundation and the active participants in our community represent by far 
 the most comprehensive knowledge base and talent pool for technical 
 expertise, hands-on experience, engineering, and operational safety. 
   Our expertise ranges from Taylorcraft factory test pilots, engineers, mechanics, repeat Taylorcraft owners and highly experienced operators.
    Our knowledge base and experience far exceeds that of the FAA and/or the previous company owners. 
   By embracing the Taylorcraft 
 community you have unlimited access to this knowledge base and talent 
 pool, from people who WANT to assist you.
    This warm welcome and sincere offer of our working to help Taylorcraft 
 succeed has been offered to the last four or five company owners. All of 
 these entities chose not to embrace our Taylorcraft community, and chose 
 to not become part of our daily discussions, and chose to ignore the 
 assistance and goodwill that was offered. Because of this, each and 
 every one of those previous company owners was unable to make a success 
 of Taylorcraft, and either lost money or worse. 
    We would like to point out from the very beginning that the manufacture 
 of spare parts, and parts used to repair and rebuild existing  Taylorcraft aircraft  represent an immediate, solid, needed and  profitable enterprise. 
   In fact, the viability of this market has been shown to exceed the value of the market for new aircraft. Any future 
 plans for building new aircraft are in fact technically dependent on the 
 ability to manufacture the FAA approved parts that would also supply the existing market. Not accepting this clear fact has led to the demise of 
 at least two or three of the most recent Taylorcraft business entities.
     Speaking from our position as the majority of the profitable marketplace 
 for anything related to Taylorcraft, we invite you to become an integral 
 part of our daily discussions, and take full advantage of the incredible 
 opportunity that our "Welcome Wagon" represents. We will gladly support 
 you, help you, keep you out of trouble, and we will steer you in the 
 direction of the most profitable decisions. 
   All we ask is that you take us up on our offer, and deal with us in a fair and honest manner. 
   On behalf of the worldwide community of Taylorcraft owners, enthusiasts, restorers and operators we look forward to a bright future. .
Bill
Bill Berle
 US Western Region Advisory Board Member
-------------------------------------------------

Bill says it all! The rest of the Board had wonderful comments. I have them stored for the future. 

I have been hoping to get a response from the new owner group.

I sent the following e-mail on Friday Dec 18th:  

-------------------------------------------------

From: Forrest A. Barber [mailto:fbarber@alliancelink.com] 
Sent: Friday, December 18, 2009 3:09 PM
To: Antonio Villalobos (antonio@taylorcraft.com)
Cc: 'sracompany@sbcglobal.net'
Subject: Taylorcraft factory TF# 999
Attn: Antonio Villalobos  and Lewis F. Aguirre  

Greetings from the Taylorcraft Foundation, www.taylorcraft.org  ,  vb.taylorcraft.org  ( discussion forum.) 

    I have not heard anything back from the factory of what the Foundation can do to help keep Taylorcraft alive and well. I have a Newsletter coming out next week that will post to the internet, please let me have a news release or something we can post to my members. 

   Thank you; Forrest A. Barber, TF# 1.   Director, Taylorcraft Foundation

I had reserved this part of the newsletter for comments from the new owners:   Only thing sent to me is copied below:  

	Subject:  
	RE: Taylorcraft factory TF# 999

	From:  
	"Felipe Aguirre" <sracompany@sbcglobal.net>

	Date:  
	Fri, December 18, 2009 6:12 pm

	To:  
	"'Forrest A. Barber'" <fbarber@alliancelink.com>

	Cc:  
	"'Antonio Villalobos'" <antonio@taylorcraft.com>

	Priority:  
	High

	Options:  
	View Full Header | View Printable Version  | Download this as a file | View as plain text 


	

	


	Mr. Barber,
Please accept my apologies but we have been very busy in the restructuration of the Taylorcraft company, I will be working on something in order for you to post it next week, I do not know if I mentioned this to you but we are very excited about the projects for the company, and we all agree in something, we cannot do this by ourselves, we need all the help, input, success and improvement stories, lesson learned stories so history wont repeat itself, and we will only reach success if we have the support of all the Taylorcraft owners and your forum is the best place to get in touch with them.
Our plan is to start full production in the second quarter of next year 2010, but please let me send you something for your newsletter.
Best Regards.


	

	

	


Nothing more received by Dec 24th, I talked with Isabelle on Monday and asked they respond by end of business on Dec 23rd.  I only hope Felipe got too busy getting the business up and running for 2010! 
We are caught up as of Dec 15th. Pay-Pal is working well IF you only remember to fill out an application and get it to me. A couple parts of the web site & discussion forum need revised to reflect the dues are $20.00.  I will do quick follow-up with the factory right after the New Year. 

 Happy Holidays to all and to all a Good-Night
  “Remember how it works, join the Foundation and get a number, put it in the message header on all e-mails, I am here Tues, Wed & Thurs afternoons till 4:30PM EST      Used Parts are sold by Barber Aircraft, listed there too!  www.barberaircraft.com (now under revision)
     I do not respond most of the time to the private messages on the discussion forum, so e-mail me direct: fbarber@alliancelink.com         

                          Bye from Forrest  
                                          Laura too!
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